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Data Request: 

1-6. Refer to the participation and budget for the customer energy efficiency on page 14.  

Explain how the company was able to achieve a participation of 25% of goal while the 

budget achieved 96% of goal? 

 

Attachments: 0 

 

Response: 

 

When budgeting for the 2021-2023 Custom Energy Efficiency program, the company based 

projected numbers for participation, project energy savings, demand savings, and incentive 

amount on averages from past EEP projects. Since these are custom projects there can be quite a 

bit of variation between them. Otter Tail attributes participation of 25 percent of goal, actual 

spending at 96 percent, and actual energy savings of 97 percent of budget, to fewer projects than 

anticipated with higher incentives and energy savings than originally budgeted for.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


